
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
4 November 2022 
 

Hon Stephen Jones MP 
Treasury of Australia 
House of Representatives 
Parliament House 
Canberra ACT 2600 
 
 
By email: stephen.jones.mp@aph.gov.au  
 
Dear Assistant Treasurer 
 
Concessional Superannuation Contributions 
 
I refer to the enclosed copy correspondence from Wentworth constituents  

in relation to dealings with the Australian Taxation Office 
(ATO). 

 
Furthermore, in the 2020 and 2021 financial years, there was a Compliance Guideline issued by 
the ATO to the effect that compliance resources will not be applied to consider whether the 
contribution an employer made was received by the superannuation fund in the same income year 
in which the employer made the payment to the SBSCH, provided the employer made the payment 
to the SBSCH before close of business on the last business day of the financial year on or before 
30 June. 
 
Based on the issues raised by my constituents, I would expect that there may be many people in 
this situation and perhaps additional resources need to be deployed within the ATO towards the 
end of financial year accordingly. 
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I would be grateful if your office would please look into this case which I believe warrants further 
consideration. I would also be grateful if your office would also look into the issues raised regarding 
processing of payments by SBSCH prior to 30 June. 

Thank you for your consideration of this issue and I look forward to hearing from you. 

Yours sincerely 

Allegra Spender MP 
Member for Wentworth 
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